




Mr Pharo, County Chairman concluded the discussion by stating that the Board 
had discussed Representative football in depth and decided that funding would 
not continue. 

In response to a question from Mr Edwards about what was included in "Other 
staff expenses", Ms Westbrook replied that this included travelling, training, tea, 
coffee, etc. 
In response to a question from Mr Burford in respect of salaries and football 
development expenditure, Ms Westbrook replied that salaries were paid by 
either the Association or the Football Association and these were kept separate 
in the accounts. Similarly the overheads and resources for football development 
where the Football Association had funded these. 

The accounts were put to the meeting and adopted 

3 Adoption of the Benevolent Fund Accounts for the period 1st July 2011 to 
30th June 2012 

Mr Dick gave a brief overview of the Benevolent Fund accounts. There being 
no questions, the accounts were adopted. 

4 Any other relevant business as admitted by the Chairman 

No other business had been notified 

5 Closure 

In closing the meeting at 7.54pm the President thanked Ms Kris Westbrook 
Company Secretary, Bob Dick and Simon Murray 


